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TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

                             

      
 
For Emergencies please call 999 
 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 
The Parish Council has continued to meet via Zoom, holding virtual meetings 
on its usual scheduled meeting days.  The public can log on and join in and the 
access code to the meeting is printed on the top of the Agenda for each 
meeting which is then posted on the Parish Council website. 
 
The last two meetings held were for February and March 2021.  There are still 
2 vacancies on the Parish Council. 
 
As a follow up to its quarterly Highways Meetings  with NELC, a member of 
the Council and the Clerk held a ‘walk round’ to look at parking and highways 
issues within the Village and NELC will look to make some proposals and carry 
out some consultation around the issues discussed. 
 
As usual, planning issues were discussed and also the Council is considering 
the repainting of the play equipment in the playground off Station Road. 
 
All information is also available readily on our new website at stallingborough-
parishcouncil.com.  The is now revamped and is suitable for viewing on mo-
bile devices also.  All accounts, agendas etc. are published on the website. 
 
Planning is still discussed at the virtual meetings, with members of the Council 
able to view plans on the NELC Planning Portal and comments are still sub-
mitted by the Parish Council. 
 
Ward Cllrs. Stewart and Karen Swinburn attend the Parish Council meetings 
regularly and help the Council with issues within the Village. 
 
At the moment members are unclear as to whether meetings in person will be 
allowed from May.  The current legislation which allows us to meet virtually 
will cease in May 2021 and so the Council awaits instruction from central Gov-
ernment in what will happen with regard to Council 
meetings. 
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How you can help 

How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the 
right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, im-
prove public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area 
which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that 
we can deal with any issues and also step up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the police should 
consider prioritising, then please speak to your local officers, town or parish 
councillors or through the One Voice committee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingborough ward are: 

PC 1355 Dan Hassan daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.po;ice.uk 

PC 2466 Shannon Mighty shannon.mighty@humberside.pnn.police.uk     

PCSO 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk 

PCSO 7754 Robert Dove robert.dove@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              
Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday           Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   14.00 - 17.00 

Friday    09.00 – 16.30 

 

mailto:daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.po;ice.uk
mailto:shannon.mighty@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:robert.dove@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Immingham Habrough & Stallingborough Report for March 

 

Crime                                                                                                                                             

There were 39 crimes recorded for February (to date) in the Immingham, Ha-
brough and Stallingborough area of the NPT.                                               These in-
cluded:  

Burglary Business & Commercial                                                                   

During the afternoon of 20th February a storage container at the new construction 
off Stallingborough Interchange was broken into. A hole was cut into the side and 
the metal pulled away revealing a large enough hole to remove a generator.  

Damage – 6 

Stallingborough Road smash drivers side window of a truck.  

Other crime include: 

Twelve assaults.                                                                                                                                         
Two minor public order offences.                                                                                     
Five offences of sending malicious communications.  Two domestic related re-
ports of harassment. Theft of scrap metal and vehicle parts from a skip at a prem-
ises on Stallingborough Industrial Estate.  

ASB – 5 including:                                                                                                                    
A report of loud music from a home on Church Lane.                                                                              
A report of fires being lit in a garden on Church Lane.                                           

Two reports in relation to alleged breach of Covid regulations.  
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The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an Agenda for the 

meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website approximately one week 

prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 14th April 2021 

Wednesday 12th May 2021 

All meetings start at 7.30 pm unless advertised otherwise 

Access code to meetings is on the top of the agenda 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of these 
times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please leave a 
message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 
 

E.Mail—clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 
 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts (Vice) cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Andrea Nicholls cllranicholls@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward Cllrs. 
with any issues as follows:- 

  
  
 

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. David Watson, 
30 Thornton Place, Immingham 

Tel – 01469-515398 

Email:- dave.watson@nelincs.gov.uk 
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Village Hall Update 

Obviously, during this current lockdown, the Village Hall has 

once again had to close.   

Our schedule for reopening, if all goes according to plan with 

easing of restrictions, will be to open as follows: 

w/c 12th April Open for all under 18’s organised activities 

   (with maximum of 15 parents present) 

 

w/c 17th May Open for indoor adult sports/fitness classes 

   Although this includes social distancing 

   Measures in 2m spaces 

 

w/c 21st June Open for all hirings including parties, bar 

   Bookings etc. and no social distancing  

   Required. 

 

We have ring-fenced slots for regular hirers but if you wish to 

return you should contact the Clerk as soon as possible to con-

firm your return date.  After June it may not be possible to 

keep your slot open if other hirers come forward. 

Anyone with any questions on the Hall please contact the 

Clerk on 07494—577661.  Thank You. 
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USED POSTAGE STAMPS FOR  

CHARITY 

I am still collecting used postage stamps for 

charity. The charity requests that the 

stamps have 1cm of paper all the way 

round them please. 

Many thanks, 

 

Jenny Short 

35, Station Road, Stallingborough 

01472 882136 

 

Phone n Ride Service 

 

The Phone ‘n’ Ride service remains open to support local 
residents with essential journeys in line with Government 
guidance. This includes employment, education, medical 
appointments and essential shopping.  You can also use 
the service to meet those in your support bubble. For more 
information on COVID-19 go to Coronavirus advice and 
support. 

With respect to trialling the Semi Fixed route through the 
village, we will hold off promoting this until lockdown re-
strictions are over. 

https://www.nelincs.gov.uk/covid-19-guidance-and-support/
https://www.nelincs.gov.uk/covid-19-guidance-and-support/
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THE BARTON & CLEETHORPES COMMUNITY 
RAIL PARTNERSHIP (10) 
 

JOBS 
 

I do hope as many people as possible saw the Northern Rail item of job opportuni-
ties available, on the Stallingborough Village NELincolnshire FACEBOOK page. 

I will continue to post any others future details of job opportunities that arise 
along with links to other train operators. 

It’s worth bearing in mind that rail travel with the employer company on their  
routes is free for successful applicants, with generous  concessions when travel-
ling other train operators. 

 

NEWS 
I will include the 2021 summer timetable for the Barton Cleethorpes trains in the 
next Newsletter.  

BCCRP are currently working with EMR, the train operator, in planning the 2022 
timetable. 

Consequently it would be useful to have some meaningful data on what local pas-
senger preferences are. 

If you would be kind enough to  reply to the stated questionnaire below as appro-
priate, I would be grateful.  

Please  feel free to add any relevant comments. Closing date 30th June 2021. 

To: 

 

cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

If the EMR train from Grimsby to Lincoln were to make at least one stop daily in 
each direction at Stallingborough, with onward immediate connections to and 
from London trains at Lincoln, would you be likely to use this service at any 
time? 
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If you would like to place an advert in this Newsletter, 

please call us on 07494 577661 or email us at  

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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Stallingborough Produce Show 

The committee have decided to try and organise some kind of 
Produce Show in September, 

Everything will depend on the rules in the summer but we 
think it is worth a try. 

We will update with any further news in the next edition of the 
Newsletter. 

Marion Moorcroft 

Remembrance Day 

The Parish Council has already 

started planning extra items to 

mark Remembrance Day this 

year—if restrictions allow at the 

time for us to go ahead. 

The Council is looking to obtain 

some lamp-post poppies and 

other items to mark Remem-

brance in 2021 and will keep 

everyone updated via the 

Newsletter, website and social 

media. 
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The seed sowing is being done on one weekend in early March, 

weather dependant.  We would have loved to invite residents 

and in particular children to help but the spectre of Covid has 

meant this is not possible this time.  The seed is a mix of annuals 

and perennials so that we will see the benefit immediately 

through the annual flowers and in future years through the per-

ennials.  The flowers will be cut back in September. 

We look forward to the benefit of the work and to a lovely dis-

play over the summer months. 

If anyone has any questions or suggestions for ‘where next’ 

please post on the Facebook sites or email 

Dave.Holmes55@gmail.com. 

David Holmes 
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Verge Wildflowering 

 

The loss of wild flower habitat for our pollinators over the last few 

decades has been immense. In recent years there has, however, 

been a campaign to sow wild flower seeds on road verges in order 

to go some way to compensate for this loss. This campaign has 

been very successful around the UK in recent years and the results 

of this can be best seen locally on the verges around the rounda-

bout leading to Matthew Ford Way.   

Looking at the possibility of doing such work in our village, a small 

group of people held discussions with the Parish Council about the 

possibility of wild flowering the entrance to our village. The council 

allowed us to pursue the idea of sowing seeds on two verges.  This 

is a pilot project with, if it is deemed successful in helping pollina-

tors and in making the entrance to the village look more inviting 

over the summer months, the aim being to sow more areas in fu-

ture years.  With regard to the work needed, the good people from 

the Ecology department of North East Lincs Council have been very 

helpful in agreeing that the preparatory needed will be done by 

the Council’s Grounds department and also in advising on the type 

of seed needed.  

The funding of the seed has come from donations from many kind 

people in the village and from a grant from a fund held by our 

ward councillor, Stewart Swinburn. The response to a request for 

funds posted on the village Facebook sites has been fantastic and 

our profound thanks go to everyone who has kindly donated.  
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CHURCH NEWS – ST PETER AND ST PAUL, 

STALLINGBOROUGH 

 

At the moment all Church services are suspended, but any changes 

to this will be on our Facebook page or on the notice boards. 

Funerals to be booked via the Undertaker. 

For general enquiries or if you wish to book a wedding, bap-

tism or thanksgiving, please contact the Churchwardens  

  

Irene White             Tel: 01472 - 886746 

Marion Moorcroft    Tel: 01472 - 885072  

 

Follow us on Facebook - Stallingborough Church St Peter & St 
Paul 
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 GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 

Humber Link Road 

This road has now been completed and will make travelling times 

between Grimsby and Immingham much shorter. 

The road goes from Moody Lane, Grimsby through to Hobson 

Way, Stallingborough and saves having to travel along the A180. 

There are further plans to improve cycle routes. 

 

Works to A1173 

These works have also now been completed, ahead of schedule. 

 

Council Tax discount correspondence and requests 

Some residents have been receiving correspondence from NELC 

regarding their 25% discount for being the sole adult occupier of a 

property.  If you were receiving this discount and NELC has asked 

you to complete a request form giving information etc., then its 

important that you do so.  NELC runs requests for sole-occupany 

discount through several checks, including checks with outside 

agencies etc., to validate these claims. So it is important that you 

complete any request for information in support of these claims, 

and send it in to NELC. 
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Hello Everyone. 

It would seem that at last there is light at the end of 

the tunnel! We don’t know exactly when our W.I. 

meetings can resume but hopefully it will be later this 

year and possibly before Christmas! Whatever month 

it is it will be party time and we will be celebrating with 

food, drink and lots and lots of talking!!! 

Keep smiling and socially distanced talking. 

Take care and keep safe. 

 

Best wishes, 

Jenny Short (01472 882136) 

 

 
 


